
 

 

Public Safety Department  

410-516-4600 

PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY 

 

To keep you informed: 

Baltimore Police are investigating an unarmed robbery that occurred on September 29, 
2024, at approximately 11:00pm, in the 500-blk W. University Parkway. An affiliate was 
walking in the area when they were approached by six male juveniles who exited a white 
Hyundai.  The juveniles chased the affiliate and the affiliate fell to the ground.  The 
juveniles punched the affiliate and took his backpack.  The presence of Public Safety 
officers, who were patrolling the area, interrupted the robbery.  Upon looking in the 
direction of the Public Safety officers, the juveniles ran to their vehicle and fled eastbound 
on University Parkway.  The affiliate sustained minor injuries. 

Suspects’ Description  

6 male juveniles, 15-18 years old, wearing ski masks and dark clothing. 

 

Vehicle Description 

A white color Hyundai 

Homewood Public Safety would like everyone to be aware of this incident and remind 
everyone to be aware of your surroundings at all times, travel with others when possible, 
and report observed criminal activity promptly.  

For further information and tips, please visit the JHU Public Safety website at 
https://publicsafety.jhu.edu/resources-services/crime-prevention-tips/. When observing 
suspicious activity, everyone is reminded to contact JHU Public Safety at (410-516-7777) 
or Baltimore Police (911) immediately. 
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